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NOTICE OF INTENT TO ADOPT MITIGATED NEGATIVE DECLARATION 
FOR PLEASANT VALLEY BIKE LANES PROJECT(ST-5006) (CML-5393 [036]) 

 
 

In accordance with the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA), this notice is to inform the public 
and interested agencies that the City of Camarillo (City) is circulating the Pleasant Valley Road Bike Lanes 
Project Initial Study/Mitigated Negative Declaration (IS/MND) for public comment. 

Project Location: The project is located on Pleasant Valley Road between Las Posas Road and 5th 
Street, Camarillo 

Project Description: The proposed project would include widening the existing roadway to accommodate 
12-foot travel lanes, and 5-foot bike lanes in each direction. In addition, the project would include a 
transition (e.g., a right-hand turn lane pocket) within the existing roadway at the intersection of Pleasant 
Valley Road and Las Posas Road. 

Document Availability: The 30-day public review period for the IS/MND will begin on January 28, 2022. 
The document will be available at the following locations: 

• The Department of Public Works at Camarillo City Hall, 601 Carmen Drive Camarillo, CA 93010 

• The City’s website at https://www.cityofcamarillo.org/cip 

Public Review Period: The public review of the IS/MND is from January 28, 2022, to February 28, 2022.  

Comments: Any written comments may be submitted to the Project Manager, Thang Tran, no later than 
5:00 p.m. on Monday, February 28, 2022. 

Project Impacts: An Initial Study has been prepared to determine if the project could significantly affect the 
environment. The findings of the Initial Study have determined that the project would not have a significant 
impact on the environment with mitigation. A Mitigated Negative Declaration and a Mitigation Monitoring 
Plan have been prepared in accordance with CEQA Guidelines and the City’s environmental guidelines. 
The Mitigated Negative Declaration includes measures to avoid, minimize, and mitigate impacts of the 
project to less than significant impact or no impact. 

Public Meeting: The City of Camarillo may conduct a public meeting for the project at a future date, after 
being duly noticed in accordance with Camarillo Municipal Code (CMC) Chapter 19.84. Please refer to 
the City’s website for information related to a future public meeting at https://www.cityofcamarillo.org/cip. 

Para asistencia en español, por favor póngase en contacto con el Departamento de Obras Publicas y   
comunicarse con Jonathan Pichardo en (805) 388-5340. 
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